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Dear Professor Boshnakov, 

Dear members of SAI "John Atanasoff", 

Dear organizers and participants, 

It is my pleasure to congratulate you on the opening of the fifty-eighth International 

Conference "Automatics and Informatics 2025"! 

Another edition of this authoritative academic forum, presenting over 200 papers by 

scientists from 24 countries, continues the tradition of the John Atanasoff Days to exchange 

knowledge and build partnerships that bring added value to science and practice. 

Today, current fundamental and applied research in informatics, communications, 

automation, robotics and artificial intelligence is at the heart of the economic and social 

development of humanity. In these strategic areas, Bulgaria has established scientific schools that 

have proven their potential and are widely recognized at the international level. The achieved 

results are a testament to the high level of research work carried out by our scientists. 

I thank the members of the SAI „John Atanasoff“ for their perseverance and dedication in 

the development of Bulgarian science. At a time when Europe aims to implement ambitious 

projects in the field of computer technologies, our country is building its competitiveness. I firmly 

share your conviction in the great potential of Bulgaria to rank among the countries actively 

developing innovations and seeking new ways for their application. 

I wish you successful and constructive discussions during the International Scientific 

Conference "Automatics and Informatics 2025"! 

October 9, 2025. 

Rumer Radev 

PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF BULGARIA 

Republic of Bulgaria 

President 


